
                                                                                                                                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

What's On in Repps with 

Bastwick 

 Repps with Bastwick 

 Farmers Market 

 

Every 4th Saturday in the month 
 
Playing Field, Village Hall 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Deadline for receipt of items for next newsletter is 15th July 

2017 e-mail: reppspc@yahoo.com 
We reserve the right to edit or omit any submissions. 

Repps with Bastwick Parish Council 
Newsletter May 2017  

Issue 11 
 
 

Produced on behalf of Repps with Bastwick Parish Council.  

 

Recycling News 
 

Please continue to recycle your 
glass and textiles in the bins at 
the Village Hall and help raise 

funds for the benefit of the 
village. 

Many thanks to those already 
using them. 

 

 

CONTACT DETAILS FOR YOUR PARISH COUNCILLORS 
 

Chair:  Fred Sharman T: 01692 670061 E: f.sharman@btinternet.com 
Vice Chair: Thomas Ellis T: 01692 671823 E: tomellis29@hotmail.co.uk 

Andrew Wright T: 01692 670774 E: wright.72.btinternet.com  
Alison McTaggart T: 01692 670439 E: alitag@btinternet.com 

David Burrage T: 01692 670534 E: dawn.cottage@hotmail.com 
John Mitchell T: 01692 670521 E: johnmitchell@afiweb.net 

Philip Shreeve E: philip.shreeve@hotmail.com 
Clerk:  Claudia Dickson T: 07769 972902 E: reppspc@yahoo.com 

http://reppscumbastwickpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/parish-council 
 

Council Clerk:   Sarah Welsh 01493 730594 Email: 

reppsclerk@yahoo.com 

 

NCC.  Michael R H Carttiss, Melrose, Main Road, Filby, NR29 

3HN. 01493 368238 

 e-mail  michael.carttiss@norfolk.gov.uk 

GYBC.  Barry G Coleman,Thurne Rise, Martham, NR29 4PU. 

01493 740782.  

 e-mail  barry_g_coleman@hotmail.com 

  Mary Coleman, 5 Thurne Rise, Martham, NR29 

4PU. 01493 740782   

e-mail  mary.coleman@talk21.com 

 
 
           

 
 

The Parish Council has a new 

Chair, Fred Sharman, and the 

Vice Chair is now Tom Ellis.  

Volunteers Needed 

Citizens Advice urgently need 

volunteers to help run its Great 

Yarmouth office.  If you feel you 

can help please contact Emma 

Manser on 01603 273116 or email 

v.recruitment@ncab.org.uk  

Do you have a private pumping station?  If so Anglian 

Water are now responsible for the maintenance and 

running costs. Further information can be found at 

www.anglianwater.co.uk/privatepumpingstation  



Post Office 

The Post Office is now open in the 

Village Hall on Wednesday mornings.  

Please use it or it will close. 


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Parish Council Chairman’s Annual Report 

2016-17 has been a busy year for the Parish Council.  For a start we were sad to receive a resignation letter 
from Sarah, our Clerk, who has found the pressures from her other Councils too great, and so she regretfully 
felt she had to leave us.  After much searching we are very glad to welcome Claudia, who has joined us from 
the beginning of 2017.  Welcome Claudia, and we hope you will be very happy with us. 

For as long as I have lived in this Village people have talked about the possibility of Mains Drainage, and finally 
in October 2016 Anglian Water began working to that end.  However the original estimates for completion 
have gone out the window, with the height of the water table, and so the work will continue on through the 
summer season, which was not what Anglian Water and the Highways Department wanted.  In the interests of 
the eventual outcome we will grin and bear it!  But I doubt that out summer visitors will see it that way. 

The spin off from this is that we have the beginnings of the desired treadway which has been constructed by 
the contractors.  It runs between the bus shelter and the layby in front of the garage.  Which brings me onto 
the next piece of excitement, it does look as though the garage might open in the foreseeable future.  It will 
have a little supermarket as well, which will be more than welcome. 

The other news is that we are in the process of utilizing our now defunct telephone box on Church Road, by 
installing an emergency defibrillator within it.  For the princely sum of £1 we have purchased it for our use 
from BT.  We are in consultation with the Community Heartbeat Trust and the ambulance service over 
installation and servicing. 

We do have all our old chestnuts raising their heads as they do every year - dog fouling, it seems we have 
difficulty in getting the message through in some circles.  There has been flooding in Tower Road again, but 
Barhale, the contractors, have been helpful in pumping out the area when required.  We hope that some 
further excavations in the ditch on the other side of the road have addressed the problem. 

We would like to thank our Borough Councillors Barry and Mary Coleman who have supported us through the 
past year, and say a farewell and thanks to Michael Carrtiss who is standing down from the County Council this 
year.  Finally and definitely not least, I would like to thank on your behalf, our hard working Parish Councillors 
who do so much for the Parish - Andrew who attends Parish Liaison meetings on our behalf, Andrew, David 
and Phil who keep a watchful over the Allotments, Fred who has been our very able Vice Chair, John who just 
does a lot of things he has seen need doing, and Thomas who also keeps a watchful eye over us all as he walks 
his dog about the Village - there are so many things they just do!  Last, but should be first, our special thanks 
to Claudia, who picked us up in the middle of the year, and so far it has been a seamless transition - Claudia 
we couldn’t function without you - thank you. 

Finally I would like to thank our Parishioners, who turn up to our meetings through the year, it means a lot to 
us your interest in our work from month to month, so thank you. 

Alison 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

The Parish Council continue to report issues with highways, flooding, hedges, grass cutting, potholes, street lighting and 
more, to the relevant authorities to be dealt with.  Don't forget you can report these issues directly yourself - see the 
'Report It' page on the website for further information: http://reppscumbastwickpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/report-it    

The parish councillors continue to offer their comments about planning applications, but it is the Borough Council or 
Broads Authority who make the decision to approve or object to a planning application.  Parish Council meetings take 
place in the Village Hall again, following building work there. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 4th July at 8 pm. 
There is no meeting in August.  Please see the website for Agendas, Minutes and other documents and information.  
Members of the public are welcome and have an opportunity to put their questions, concerns and views to the Council. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

http://reppscumbastwickpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/report-it

